
 Recall Alert 
 U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission 
Office of Information and Public Affairs      Washington, D.C. 20207 

 
April 11, 2006  

Alert #06-544 
 

Yamaha Corp. of America Recalls Bench Sold with Digital Piano Due to 
 Collapse Hazard 
 
The following product safety recall was conducted by the firm in cooperation with the CPSC.  Consumers should 
stop using the product immediately unless otherwise instructed. For more information about recalls, visit CPSC’s 
web site at http://www.cpsc.gov. 
 
Name of product:  Bench Sold with Digital Piano 
Units:  About 176 
Distributor:   Yamaha Corp. of America, of Buena Park, Calif. 
Hazard:  On some benches, one or more bench bolts do not meet tensile strength specifications, 
which can result in collapse of the bench while in use, posing a risk of injury.  The recall does 
not involve the pianos with which the benches were sold.  
Incident/Injuries: Yamaha Corp. has received one report of a bench collapsing in Taiwan.  No 
injuries were reported. 
Description:  The YDP213 Digital Piano is black with a black and white keyboard and brown 
trim.  The bench is black with a cushioned seat. White stick-on labels on the underside of the 
bench give the assembly instructions and references several requirements.  All labels have 
Yamaha written on them. The serial number and “Made in China” is stamped on the underside of 
the seat.  The YDP213 Digital Piano and BC-104DR(U) Keyboard Bench are sold together with 
the bench boxed within the piano box.  The model number of the bench appears only on the box 
within the piano box and not on the bench itself.  
Sold through:  Musical instrument retailers and dealers from January2006 through February for 
$1,000.  
Manufactured in:  China 
Remedy:  Yamaha will contact each customer and provide free replacement bolts for each 
bench.   
Consumer Contact:  For more information, contact Yamaha toll-free at (800) 510-6933 
between 8:30 a.m. and 5 p.m. PT Monday through Friday, or visit the firm’s Web site at 
www.yamaha.com.   



    
 
The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission protects the public from unreasonable risks of injury or death from more than 
15,000 types of consumer products under the agency’s jurisdiction.  Deaths, injuries and property damage from consumer 
product incidents cost the nation more than $700 billion annually.  The CPSC is committed to protecting consumers and families 
from products that pose a fire, electrical, chemical, or mechanical hazard.  The CPSC’s work to ensure the safety of consumer 
products – such as toys, cribs, power tools, cigarette lighters, and household chemicals – contributed significantly to the 30 
percent decline in the rate of deaths and injuries associated with consumer products over the past 30 years.  .   
 
To report a dangerous product or a product-related injury, call CPSC’s hotline at (800) 638-2772 or CPSC’s teletypewriter at 
(800) 638-8270, or visit CPSC’s website at www.cpsc.gov/talk.html. Consumers can obtain this release and recall information at 
CPSC’s website at www.cpsc.gov.   
 


